## Municipal Affairs Office of the Minister

PO Box 216, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2M4 • Telephone 902 424-5550 Fax 902 424-0581 • novascotia.ca

JUL 0 3 2018

Mr. Ronnie LeBlanc Warden Municipality of Clare PO Box 458 Little Brook, NS B0W 1Z0

Dear Warden LeBlanc:

Thank you for your letter of May 22, 2018 regarding the recommendations made in the report, *Representation: Toward More Effective Representation for Acadian and African Nova Scotians* (the Report).

We would be happy to have our Deputy Minister meet with you to discuss your ideas regarding recommendations 20 and 21.

We thank you for reaching out to discuss these very important issues. Ms. Laura Bellefontaine will be in touch shortly to arrange a meeting time.

We look forward to hearing about the outcome of these discussions and appreciate your continued collaboration.

Sincerely,

JUL 0 9 2018

Derek Mombourquette Minister of Municipal Affairs

airs

Lena Metlege Diab Minister of Acadian Affairs and

Francophonie